
 

24th February 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,      

                                              REOPENING OF SCHOOL          

Hurray!! Airmyn Park Primary School looks forward to welcoming you back on site!!  

 

Following the advice and guidance published on Monday it’s wonderful to be able to say welcome again to 

fully coming back to school.   As the situation is still at the beginnings of, hopefully, coming out of the 

long-term lockdown, the school arrangements and systems of infection control will remain as they were in 

the Autumn Term. I will review this at Easter based on the Government Guidance.  

 

Beginning on Monday March 8th hot school meals will be provided again from Kingsway and the Breakfast 

and After School Club will reopen. (booking details to follow). 

 

All children will have their temperature taken at the start of the school day and I ask that any new 

emergency contact details are given to the school office in case we need to contact you. Staff will continue 

to wear face masks in school. 

 

Unfortunately, parents and carers are not permitted to enter the school building unless prior arrangements 

have been made.   If you need to speak to a member of staff in person please come to the Reception door 

at the front of the school where the office staff will be happy to assist. 

 

Children do not need to bring book bags, PE bags or any other items into school, except for water bottles 

and packed lunch boxes if appropriate.  Hand sanitizer does not need to be brought into school as there is 

plenty available for the children to use. Your child needs to attend in school uniform as normal.  

 

The school arrangements for arriving and leaving school are below following the same staggered order as in 

the Autumn Term; 

Class 4  
8.30 am entering in the playground door 
3.00 pm Collection from the playground 
 
Class 3  
8.45 am entering in the playground door 
3.15 pm Collection from the playground 
 
Class 1 and Class 2 
9.00am Class 2 entering in the front entrance door and Class 1 entering from the playground 
3.30pm Collection from the playground 
 
 
 



 

 
Children in a family arrive with the eldest child and leave with the youngest.    

For example, if you have children in Year 5 and Year 1, they will both attend at  

school at 8.30am and leave at 3.30pm.   Children will stay in their respective  

classrooms whilst waiting for collection.   Children in Class 2 will still enter school through the main 

Reception door, and all other children will enter from the playground as in the Autumn term. All children 

will be collected from the playground at the end of their school day. Please arrive as near to collection 

time as possible continue to stand socially distanced on the school playground. The School Streets 

regulations around school continue as statutory.  

 

Appropriate arrangements for safe lunchtimes have been made and your child will still have the option of 

choosing a hot meal or a packed lunch each day.  Arrangements for Toast and Juice and the School Tuck 

Shop on Fridays are being considered. 

 

On the day that your child will be having a PE lesson they should come to school in their PE kit, including 

joggers and a hoodie just as they have been doing. The PE timetable will be posted on See Saw and 

Tapestry. 

 

Volunteers in school will resume in the Summer Term hopefully. Unfortunately, all educational visits are 

advised against and are under government review; however, I will write to you again very soon to share with 

you some exciting planned events taking place within school.  

 

In the event of a COVID19 positive result all previous procedures continue, the school office must be 

informed and self-isolating rules apply unchanged. Teachers will provide Learning Grids on See Saw and 

Tapestry should classes/bubbles need to close.  

 

Further details regarding the many areas we are looking at including the reintroduction of school reading 

books, assessment and the school recovery curriculum will be shared with you in due course.  

 

Thank you for your amazing continued support, we will work together through this next stage.  Please do 

not hesitate to contact myself, teachers or the school office with any queries or concerns.   Say hello to 

your children and tell them that all of us in school are really looking forward to seeing them again in person 

very soon!  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs H Whyley, 

Executive Head Teacher 


